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INFORMATION MEMORANDUM  

TO: Head Start and Early Head Start Grantees and Delegate Agencies  

SUBJECT: I Am Moving I Am Learning  

INFORMATION:  

The Office of Head Start is pleased to announce Phase II of the national initiative to improve 
children’s health, nutrition, learning readiness, and overall well-being through I Am Moving I Am 
Learning.  Head Start grantees are invited to participate in Phase II IMIL training. This two-and-a-
half-day session is open to those grantees who have not received the two-and-a-half-day Phase I 
training.  
 
OHS is renewing its commitment to support this initiative by providing strategies and resources for 
infusing quality physical movement and healthy nutrition choices within grantee programs. A key 
feature of IMIL is the flexibility it affords programs to tailor and individualize strategies and activities 
to meet local program needs.  
 
Once again, grantees from each region will be invited to have a team of five staff members 
(managers and a parent lead if possible) from their program participate in this research-to-practice 
approach for preventing and reversing childhood obesity in Head Start children. Training for Phase II 
IMIL will be delivered by qualified regional facilitators who recently participated as a team in 
“Training of Facilitators." Trainers for Phase II IMIL will be using a carefully developed curriculum 
which will include DVDs of the original core IMIL training team. The training is interactive, high 
energy and designed to have maximum impact. Several trainings may be offered in each region. 
 
OHS is committed to reimbursing half the cost (50 percent) of grantee expenses as they did in Phase 
I for attending the two-and-a-half-day training. Grantees who elect an alternative nutrition and 
physical development initiative may apply for up to 50 percent reimbursement of comparable costs. 
Grantees pursuing this alternative initiative must have Regional Office approval in advance of 
submitting a Supplemental Funding Request. 
 
Additional information from the OHS Regional Office and TA Networks is forthcoming.  

Thank you again for all you are doing to champion the Head Start movement to improve children’s 
health and support holistic child development. 



Sincerely, 

/Patricia Brown/ 

Patricia Brown 
Acting Director 
Office of Head Start 

 


